
IMPACTS OF RECEIVING THE NON-GAMING PER 
CAPITA PAYMENT 

 
 

Tohono O’odham Nation Tribal Members, if you submit the Adult Verification forms to TON 
Membership office and accept the Non-Gaming Per Capita payment of $1,000.00, this can affect 
financial assistance you may be receiving.  

If you have been informed your assistance eligibility will be affected and you do not want the 
payment, please call the Accounting Office at (520) 383-6600 to discuss how to return the check.  

SOCIAL SECURITY RECIPIENTS  

All Social Security Supplemental (SSI) recipients must report to Social Security Administration 
when they receive the Non-Gaming Per Capita payment.  This payment will affect your Social 
Security Supplemental (SSI) benefits in the month you receive the payment.  

All Social Security and Social Security supplemental recipients must submit a W-9 form to 
receive the Non-Gaming Per Capita payment.  

For information on what type of benefit you receive, contact the Social Security Administration 
at (866) 220-9779 Ext 16208. 

DEPARTMENT OF ECONOMIC SECURITY 

The Non-Gaming Per Capita payment is considered income and will affect the assistance you 
receive.  For information, contact Department of Economic Security/Sells Office at (520) 383-
2631 

FAMILY ASSISTANCE 

The Non-Gaming Per Capita payment is considered income and will have to be reported to Family 
Assistance. This will affect: 

General Assistance eligibility; the recipient’s case would be closed for one month when the 
payment received is reported.   

LIHEAP – Non-Gaming Per Capita is considered income and will affect eligibility. 

Burial – No effect on eligibility.  

For information, contact TODHHS/Family Assistance at (520) 383-6250. 

ARIZONA LONG TERM CARE (ALTCS)  

The amount of the Non-Gaming Per Capita will not affect eligibility when you receive your 
payment. It is suggested that the $1,000.00 is spent before the next month.  

For information, contact Senior Services at (520) 383-6075. 

I DO NOT WANT MY NON-GAMING PER CAPITA PAYMENT 

It is recommended that you do not fill out and submit your adult verification and W-9 
Form if you do not want to receive the $1,000 Non-Gaming Per Capita payment. 

 


